BRIGHTON AND HOVE PETANQUE CLUB

Minutes of EC Meeting held on 8th AUGUST  2015
Apologies – Di Vincent, Lisa Compton, Terry Gibbons
Minutes of Last Meeting – Read and agreed

Matters arising:
Electricity – The first payment of £100 has been paid. Waiting for the second part from Dray and Sons.
Coaching – Club to continue with the first Saturday in the month dependent on tournaments.
Friendlies  - Successful to date. More in the pipeline.
EPA Publicity funding – ongoing

Lease – The new rent agreed at £1000 p.a.
    The new lease is not to be covered by the Tenants Act. The
     club needs to sign an exclusion from security of tenure.
     Pat to contact the council and ask if this is new and if not 
     why?
    The committee is in the process of sorting out  the small  

    print / maintenance.

         New Fliers- Done and received

Treasurer’s report:
There is £4,109.19 in the bank and £153.76 petty cash
Terry is waiting for the finalisation of the BHPC Open accounts.

Membership secretary’s report:

Current membership is 38 with all but 2 having joined the EPA. 
Small fliers are to be produced regarding protocol re- Come and Try days and Corporate events. These will be pinned on the board in the clubhouse. Pat to email members as a reminder re – protocol.

Competition secretary’s report:

· BHPC Open – The weather was disastrous.
There are questions being asked as to whether it is worth continuing with this competition due to the amount of input necessary to make it successful. The question to be asked at the A.G.M.

· 2nd Sussex Qualifier 16th August – The risk assessment has been done.

· Triple League half way through. Games to be arranged through the week.

· Friendlies –   Adur Wednesday 12th August
         Herts 15th August
         Thames Valley 22nd August
· September – Club singles 5th 

          Club doubles 20th
Any Other Business
EuroCup – In reply to the email asking members to put their names forward for the EuroCup squad, there were no replies. Therefore, Ian is to ask David Alfred to select a team of 8 players.
There will be tea, coffee and biscuits provided in the clubhouse but the club is to pay for and provide pizzas at the Robin Hood pub.

Trophies – It was decided to stick with the ‘wedgies’ for winners.

Xmas Do -  A Xmas so will be organised this year given there wasn’t 


       anything organised last year. 

Next EC meeting Saturday 26th September
